
 

April Newsletter 
 

Dear St. Paul Family, 
 
April showers are bringing out amazing colors in our world.  The greens are returning 
as well as all the colorful flowers and birds.  We can see the hand of God all around us! 
Spring is an inspiring time to grow and follow His “Son”shining in our lives.   
 
This is also the time to Thank Pastor Fluechtling and Mary for our wonderful Lenten 
Services “Guided to the Cross”  As we journeyed each week being Guided to 
Forgiveness, Hope, Love, Peace, Trust, and Perseverance!  Our prayers were 
answered to have weekly services this year.   
 
Thank you Pastor Buss and Marie for driving the long distance to be with us on Palm 
Sunday and Easter!   The Palm Sunday Sermon was so inspiring to begin each day 
of the week with knowing what Jesus was doing on this day and then to ask what’s on 
my calendar!  Your commitment and encouragement to our St. Paul Church Family is 
truly an answer to our prayers on moving forward and seeking God’s will for His 
church. 
 
Thank you Henry and Mary Sella for your time and talents with cooking and creating 
these delicious meals with each service!  Again, an answer to prayer to enjoy Food, 
Fellowship and Faith!   
 
Calendar of Worship, Fellowship and Events! 
 

4/7 9:30 
10:30 

The 2nd Sunday of Easter          Pastor Dobberstein 
Coffee and…..Take My Life Bible Study fellowship 

 

4/14 9:30 
10:30 
10:45 

The 3rd Sunday of Easter          Pastor Fluechtling 
Coffee and ….. Take My Life Bible Study fellowship 
Church Council Meeting 

 

4/21 9:30 
10:30 

The 4th Sunday of Easter          Pastor Dobberstein 
Coffee and….. Take My Life Bible Study fellowship 

 

4/28 9:30 
10:30 

The 5th  Sunday of Easter          Pastor Fluechtling 
Coffee and…… Take My Life Bible Study fellowship 



 
The Power of Prayer!  As we all continue to pray for God’s guidance and wisdom for 
St. Paul Church, we received an answer to Prayer, what do we do next and the 
answer came to try a whole church Bible Study!  Our God is Awesome!! 
 
For the month of April, we will be using The Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly Bible Study 
“Take My Life” by Anne Boerboom, to be our guide.  This Bible study is new for the 
Spring 2024!  Hot off the presses!.  We will alter this a little to fit the prayers for all our 
church members, don’t’ worry men we are not leaving you out, as well as our teens 
and young adults!.   
 
“Take My Life and Let It Be” LSB 783   We will use verses 1 and 2 as our prayers for 
the next week, each week we will add a verse or two.  This will be posted in the weekly 
Church Bulletin.  A complete Bible Study is attached for everyone to look over and 
answer the questions on your own time.  Then each week we can share our thoughts 
and what we hear as The Holy Spirits response to our prayers.   You can post 
responses on our Interactive Bulletin Board.  There is more to come!!. 
 
Thank You for encouraging us and joining us in this new and exciting Bible Study 
brought to you by Evangelism and Stewardship.  
Diana and Deb  
 
Save the Date!   Saturday July 20, 2024  ”Chrismons in July!”   
Stay Tuned and more to follow!   
 
Servant of Christ 
Deb Brandy  
 

https://splcms.org/images/mail/TakeMyLife-BibleStudy.pdf

